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 Islander 36 Association

Date: 23June2008

To: The Islander 36 Association Commodore Ron Damsen and the board of directors.

  There has been some direction made towards our association offering monetary donations to a few organizations that foster the sport of sailing in this San Francisco Bay Area. I would like to nominate a potential recipient. 
  The Vallejo YC actively reaches out to the public with sailing programs designed for the young and old alike. Their beginning sailing classes offer a novice child or person the skills necessary as a corner stone of their future sailing experience. They also have intermediate classes that involve basic racing skills and sailing sportsmanship. They further offer advanced classes for keelboats that includes boat handling, sail planning, anchoring and more. These programs are very affordable and they consider scholarships.
  Everyone is aware of the open arms the Vallejo YC extends when it comes to the big Vallejo Race at the start of our racing season every May. Their marina and yacht club are packed with hundreds of welcomed racers and boats of all manner. An experience to be put on the ‘Bucket List’ for sure.
  Laurie and I had been cruise directors for two years and have had direct contacts with the staff and directors of the Vallejo Yacht Club. Even though most of our members also belong to Yacht Clubs of choice, the Vallejo Yacht Club has always welcomed us as a One Design Group to experience their club and hospitality. We have been welcomed once again on a stop over visit during our July Napa River Cruise.
  The Vallejo Yacht Club’s mission statement is “Dedication to increasing the enjoyment of sailing and boating” and they have accomplished this in so many ways. These are noble efforts that deserve attention and meet the criteria set for a donation. I therefore nominate the Vallejo Yacht Club as a donation recipient. 

Laurie and Smokey Stover

Islander 36 Association member

S/V Evanescence
30JUN2008- After consideration of my nomination, the governing board of the Islander 36 Association has unanimously agreed that the Vallejo Yacht Club is indeed deserving of a donation to further their program of making sailing available and affordable to members of their community. We thank them for their efforts in this regard as well as the warm welcome extended to us. On behalf of the Islander 36 Association, it is my pleasure to present a check in the amount of $200 to the Vallejo YC.
